
Mallard Creek and 

Southwest Charlotte STEM Academy 

Board of Directors Meeting 

December 18th, 2025 

Link and Pin, Huntersville NC 7pm 

 

 

In attendance:  Shelly Domenech, Tasia Colbert, Leo Roebuck, Teddy McIlwain 

Absent: Kellen Nixon, Jose Garcia, Deanna Smith 

 

7:11 The meeting was called to order at 7:11. 

 

7:11 Approval of the Minutes of the November meeting    

Shelly made a motion to approve the minutes from the November meeting. Tasia seconded the 

motion. No further discussion and the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

7:13  Public Comment-- none 

 

7:13   Principal Reports:  

MCSA: 

Revenue Planning  

K-8 

 enrolled 

 

new applications 

Kindergarten 99 85 

1st 112 14 

2nd 103 17 

3rd 111 12 

4th 110 12 

5th 107 9 

6th 100 23 

7th 103 11 

8th 98 4 

   

Total 943 187 

STEM Fair: The 2024-25 STEM Fair ends this week. Students and families attended the 9th 

annual science fair event on Dec. 18th. We are grateful to our STEM Team for their dedication 

to making this annual event come together.  

 

Case21 Winter Assessments are almost complete with a few make-up tests being administered 

this week. I Ready MOY will be administered after the winter break. 

 

We have a new 8th grade science teacher beginning on January 6th. 

 

Clubs: 

Girls Who Code 

Superlative Club 

Tae Kwon Do 

 

 



Sports: 

We closed our soccer season with a gripping game against SCSA and congratulated them on 

their championship victory. We are so proud of our team for having made it to the championship 

for the first time in MCSA history. Basketball season is off to a great start! 

 

Our Parent Partnership hosted a Teacher Appreciation Breakfast this week.  

Titan Parent University 

https://sites.google.com/mcstemacademy.org/mcsa-titan-parent-university/home 

 

 

 

SCSA: 

Revenue Planning Enrolled  25-26 Apps  

Kindergarten  78 69 

1st Grade  103 13 

2nd Grade  95 6 

3rd Grade  94 5 

4th Grade  88 16 

5th Grade  95 10 

6th Grade  119 34 

7th Grade  113 9 

8th Grade  84 6 

   

Total  869 168 

 

 

SCSA ended the 2nd Quarter with our 2nd Case 21  Benchmark Tests. We are currently 

finalizing make-up tests. Once the window closes, we will be able to process and report on 

student performance. We will be recognizing student achievement at our Semester 1 Awards 

ceremony being held on 12/18 & 12/19. SCSA is happy to remain fully staffed! 

  

The facility is in excellent condition; no needs or concerns at this time.  

SCSA is enormously proud of our Soccer Team who won its 3rd Consecutive Conference 

Championship!  

Track and Basketball Season are underway, and we are looking forward to successful seasons.  

 

  



 

 

 

Community Service and Support: Vision to Learn Initiative, SGA Can Drive and the  

RPSA Holiday Cheer are all underway or finishing as we close out the semester.  

 

          

7:48  Monthly Financial Review:  Moved to review in depth at the January Board meeting. 

 

7:50  Tasia made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Shelly seconded the motion. The meeting 

was adjourned at 7:50. 

  


